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THIS LEGISLATION CONTAINS A MANDATED HEALTH INSURANCE BENEFIT

SYMBOL 183 \f "Symbol" \s 10 \h
As Required By KRS 6.948, The Sponsor Of A Bill And Any Member Proposing An Amendment To A Bill That Contains A Mandated Health Insurance Benefit Must Provide A Financial Impact Statement To Members Of The Committee To Which The Legislation Is Assigned Before A Vote Is Taken By The Committee On The Bill.

SYMBOL 183 \f "Symbol" \s 10 \h
A Majority Of The Committee Members Present May Request The Department Of Insurance To Review The Financial Impact Statement And Report To The Committee On The Impact Of The Legislation On Health Insurance Rates.

Summary:

Current law requires a health benefit plan that provides prescription drug coverage to provide coverage for amino acid modified preparations and low-protein modified food products for treatment of inherited metabolic diseases if the preparations and food products are prescribed and administered by a physician. Current law allows the health benefit plan to place a cap of $4000 on the total costs of both the preparations and food products. 

This bill changes the cap so that the $4000 applies only to the costs of low-protein modified food products. The bill establishes a new separate cap of $25,000 for amino acid modified preparations.

Phenylketonuria (PKU) is an inherited inability to breakdown phenylalanine (an essential amino acid) to tyrosine due to an enzyme defect. PKU can result in severe mental retardation. All 50 states screen newborn infants for PKU. Affected individuals must be kept on a phenylalanine-free diet. According to the March of Dimes, about 1 in every 12,000 births results in an infant with PKU. There are approximately 175 persons in Kentucky with PKU and about 5 infants are born each year in Kentucky with PKU. More than 30 states have a law mandating health insurance coverage for PKU.

1.
Will the coverage increase or decrease the cost of the treatment or services?

It is likely the new cap on insurance coverage will not affect the cost of the treatment.

2.
Will the coverage increase the appropriate use of the treatment or service?
The increased insurance cap may increase the appropriate use of the treatment for those persons who suffer from the disease who have insurance coverage which is subject to the $4000 cap. 

3.
Will the treatment or service be a substitute for more expensive treatment or coverage?

Treatment of PKU can prevent mental retardation and other conditions associated with PKU and can reduce medical costs and state institutional services for persons who are not treated.
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